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Minutes

Attendance:
Thomas Dion, President, The Citadel

Peter W. Hoadley, President-Elect , VMI

B.K. Hodge, Past President, Mississippi State University

Shelton Houston, Secretary, University of Southern Mississippi

Richard Denning, Vice President, Administrative Unit

Beth Todd, Vice President, Instructional Unit, University of Alabama

Ken Brannan, Newsletter Editor, The Citadel

Jim Nelson, Proceedings Editor, Clemson University

Fazil Najafi, Vice Chair, Administrative Unit, University of Florida

Yaw Owusu, Vice Chair Research Unit & Sec. Industrial Engineering Division, Florida A&M University

Michael Woo, Vice Chair, Instructional Unit, The Citadel 

Laura Lackey, Secretary, Instructional Unit, Mercer University

Richard Mines, Secretary, Administrative Unit, Mercer University

Pat Devens, Chair Engineering Graphics Division, VPI & SU

Jack Lipscomb, Chair, Engineering Technology Division, University of Southern Mississippi

Joey Parker, Chair Mechanical Engineering Division, University of Alabama

J.P. Mohsen, Campus Representative, University of Louisville
Dwight Wardell, ASEE Headquarters

1. The meeting began at 3:00 P.M. with distribution of an agenda (see attached).  Dion welcomed everyone and asked that each person introduce himself or herself.
2. Housekeeping items:
A) Dinner Thursday evening at local restaurant
B) Continental breakfast @ 8:30 in the meeting room

C) Lunch on Friday at local restaurant provided by the Section

D) Check out time will be noon Friday

3. Dion and Todd presented information about conference abstracts.  By the September deadline, 20 abstracts were received.  Dion and Wardell used the ASEE listserv to notify section members that the abstract deadline would be extended until the end of October.  Members were also notified by mail about the extended deadline. With the extended deadline, 110 abstracts had been received:

Instructional Unit – 27 papers 

Administrative Unit – 8 papers

Research Unit – 3 papers

Civil Engineering Division – 19 papers, 

Computer Engineering and Technology Division – 7 papers

Electrical Engineering Division – 6 papers

Engineering Graphics Division – 4 papers

Engineering Technology – 8 papers

Industrial Engineering – 7 papers

Mechanical Engineering Division – 12 papers

Software Engineering Division – 6 papers

Contemporary Issues – 3 papers

4. Todd stated that six parallel sessions would be needed to accommodate all presentations.  Monday morning sessions will be scheduled for two hours.  The remaining sessions will be 90 minutes.  First sessions will have five presentations while other sessions will be limited to four presentations. 

5. Workshops on Teaching Styles, Assessment, and MATHCAD are planned for Sunday activities.

6. Todd presented a proposed review process. Reviewers will be provided a review form with manuscripts and will be asked to return to division chairs by January 7, 2001.  This year all correspondence will occur via electronic format.  Authors will submit via email a PDF or WORD file to ASEESE@citadel.edu.  The file name must reference the assigned abstract number.  Authors must return final manuscripts by February 11, 2001.  Nelson commented that format templates are vital to meet the CD-ROM time frames.  Todd will contact division chairs to select session moderators.

7. The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,
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Shelton Houston

Secretary
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